Dear Chairperson :

I'm Li Wenjun, a representative from the China Society for Human Rights Studies. I would like to express my views on the rapid increase in hate crimes against Asian Americans and the inadequate judicial protection for victims in America.

According to the FBI’s annual hate crime statistics report released in 2021, there were more than 7,700 hate crimes reported by the FBI , and more than 10,000 hate crimes reported to law enforcement in 2020. Most of these victims were attacked by hatred for their race, sexual orientation, religious or physical disability, etc. The number of hate crimes against Asian Americans in 2020 increased 70% from the previous year. The surge in Asian Americans hate crimes comes amid an accelerating spread of COVID-19 pandemic in the United States, with some racists unfairly blaming Asian Americans for the outbreak. However, it should be noted that this is not all the data on hate crimes against Asian Americans, because in some parts of the United States, it’s not the police but the prosecutors that determine whether the case is a hate crime, and the federal government doesn't collect hate crime statistics from local courts or prosecutors. Underestimated hate crimes against Asian Americans are improperly classified as robbery, harassment, or vandalism.

The continued increase in hate crimes against Asian Americans is mainly due to the following reasons: First, the long-standing racial prejudice in American society, and the deep-rooted racism against colored people. Second, the US government has been unreasonably attacking and suppressing China for a long time, spreading "political virus" through the media to cover up its own domestic conflicts and fuelling anti-Asian American sentiments. Third, the looseness and inaction of the US government's law enforcement agencies has made it impossible to effectively combat the hate crimes, thus making it difficult for victims to obtain effective judicial protection. 

Although the US government has taken some measures to combat such crimes, many cases have not been detected, or criminals have been released by law enforcement agencies without being punished. It can be believed that the surge of hate crimes against Asian Americans during the COVID-19 pandemic is to some extent related to the ineffective response of law enforcement departments, especially the inability of the police to effectively prevent these kinds of crimes; prosecutors file a lawsuit slowly to stop hate crimes related to the COVID-19 pandemic. Therefore, in response to the increasingly serious problem of hate crimes, some Asian communities have spontaneously formed patrols or other forms of self-defense groups in their communities to deal with the increasing hate crime attacks. 

The US government could consider taking a victim-centered approach to these types of crimes, and ensure that Asian American victims can receive effective judicial assistance and protection. For example, law enforcement agencies should stop hate crimes in a timely manner when people are attacked by racists; the government should reasonably compensate the victims for their losses. Finally, the US government need to tackle its own problems seriously, investigate hate crimes promptly and effectively, and punish criminals severely who instigate or commit hate crimes. 

